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MINUTES


1. President Memmott called the meeting to order at 11:04 a.m.  In virtual attendance:  James Bierman, Kay Bjornen, Susan Hahn, Sara Memmott, Tom Rink, and Deborah Thompson.

2. President Memmott called for a motion to approve the Minutes of the April 2, 2020, meeting.  Tom made the motion and Susan seconded it.  All approved.

3. Officer reports:
· President Memmott reported that she attended the virtual open Board meeting of SLA yesterday.  There was a discussion of the new Bylaws and upcoming vote, the organizational change from Divisions and Chapters to Communities (which any member may join), and plans for many virtual programs. Task force and committee meetings are scheduled for June 25, followed by the next open Board meeting on August 12, 2020.
· Treasurer Hahn advised that we need to provide notice of our plans for 2021 to headquarters well in advance to ensure we have funds allocated for our expenses. We do not yet have a deadline for submitting our budget requests.
· Secretary Thompson remarked on the intense discussions taking place in SLA Connect regarding the new organizational structure and Bylaws and deferred to Tom to summarize and advise. 
· Past-President Rink also attended the virtual open board meeting.  He reported:
· There was a record attendance of 120 people.  
· Every member will be entitled to join as many Communities as he or she chooses at no additional charge beyond the SLA membership fee.  
· A new community has been formed on SLA Connect to facilitate discussion of the new Bylaws:  https://connect.sla.org/communities/community-home?CommunityKey=64b15e4f-0128-4ece-ba78-de1e78f93338  
· The vote on the Bylaws reflecting the new organizational structure for SLA will take place from June 18 to July 2.  
· Information Outlook magazine has ceased publication. The Information Outlook Advisory Council will become the "Content Advisory Council" and will explore new opportunities for communication via videos, podcasts, digital articles, blog posts, etc.
· The annual conference has been rescheduled for October; organizers are exploring virtual options.  
· SLA’s recent press releases include a "Statement Against Racism and Unequal Treatment." 
· SLA continues to have weekly virtual events: a round table discussion (moderated) on Thursdays, and a social "hang out" on Fridays.  
· The Fairfield County Community has dissolved.

· There will be no election of new national officers this year, as the nomination process has been disrupted by the COVID-19 pandemic, as well as the death of Jeff King.  All but two of the current Board members have agreed to continue to serve until an election can be held next year.  
· SLA has reported a $245,000 loss for the first quarter of the year; membership as of March 31 was 3,750 [down from 3,891 in 2019, 4,183 in 2018, and 5,481 in 2017).
4. Unfinished Business
· Discussed COVID testing available at Norman Regional Hospital
· Susan and James attended a virtual presentation of Schusterman Law Library’s new furnishings, including wall monitors and white boards, obtained through grants and private funding.
· Kay Bjornen was joining the group for the meeting for the first time.  She is the data librarian at OSU, as well as liaison to Chemistry, Physics, Statistics and Mathematics.  Kay obtained her PhD in Chemistry from OU, and also attended UCO as an undergraduate.  Ensuing discussion revealed many connections between the Chapter members present and OSU.
5.  New Business
· Susan is serving on the SLA Conference planning committee and a new task force-- Making Conference Content Accessible to Non-Attendees—recently formed to investigate opportunities for virtual participation (social/networking, poster presentations, INFO-EXPO, etc.)
There are several contingencies that may impact the plan to proceed with the conference in Charlotte, NC, in October.  There has been some discussion about joining with other professional organizations to hold annual meetings. 
· Program Planning for 2020
· Future Board meetings (1st Thursday of the month, 11:00 a.m.)
· August 6th
· October 1st
· December 3rd
· Next Community Check-Ins (1st Thursday of the month, 11:00 a.m.)
· July 2nd
· September 3rd
· November 4th
· Chapter Social Events (we hope to invite Kansas-Western Missouri chapter to join us)
· Wednesday, June 10th, virtual happy hour
· Wednesday, June 24th, virtual dine-around (order in your favorite food/restaurant)
· Tom’s Summer Social was scheduled for mid-July in Tulsa.  We will assess the situation and decide whether people will be able to attend when we meet again at our Community Check-In July 2nd.
· Tom will follow up with Stewart Brower (OU-Tulsa) in late July regarding plans to replay the Best of SLA Conference webinars to the SLIS students on the Tulsa campus in the fall.
6.  Upcoming Deadlines 
· Deadlines have all been postponed now that the conference will not be held in June; sponsorship renewal agreements are due August 31, but that doesn’t affect us.  Annual reports will be due in early to mid-December.


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:09 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,




Deborah Thompson
June 5, 2020






